This is a collection of seven letters given to UTB on July 9, 2002 from a TANF- to- Work GED Class, with permission to use on the web page and wherever they could carry some weight.  They were indeed sent to the Mayor’s Office.   These letters have not been edited for grammar, spelling or content.  The originals are  in UTB files They never did get any response from the mayor’s office.

It appears the class may have been given a writing assignment that starts with the phrase:   “Dear Mayor Baines…writing you this letter to inform you how difficult it has become for many of us to deal with rising rents….” As it is an issue that they are all dealing with? _____________________________________________________________

Dear Mayor Baines;

We are writing you this letter to inform you how difficult it has become for many of us to deal with rising rents. Trying to pay bills and rent take care of my six children and go to school to get my GED and a good job, so I can have some extra money to spend on my child like shoes and clothing and basic needs for my child. Living on TANF is not enough money for us to pay the rent and bills. Please we ask you to see about passing an order for rent freeze.

Sincerely Nancy Gomez (address withheld)

_____________________________________________________________

Dear Mayor Baines:

I’m writing to you to inform you how difficult it has become for many of us to deal with rising rents. In my case I can’t move out of my parents house because rents are to high for single parents. Jobs out there don’t pay enough money so we can’t afford rent clothes, food utilities and basic needs.

Also landlords have been raising the rents. We need to put a stop to the raising of the rents. If we do, we would have less homeless people out in the world.

Therefore can you please talk to the Board of Alderman and put a rent freeze in place for several years. Or if possible please pass a law for landlords to lower the rents. Landlords are raising rents too high for us. I think over a thousand dollars is too much for rent. So I feel paying that much the landlord is making a lot of money off our rent and we can’t afford the things we need to survive. So we need a reasonable rates.

As a result of all the high rents, Southern New Hampshire has many homeless people. They live in parks, under bridges, and in tents in the woods.  So please help put a stop to this. Children should grow up with food, clothes, heat and a roof over their heads.

Thank you   Jennifer Moulton (address withheld)

Dear Mayor Baines:

I’m writing to you to inform you how difficult it has become for many of us to deal with rising rent. In my case I have two kids and can’t pay my rent because my landlord keeps raising my rent. Is there anything you can do about this. People have been sleeping under the bridge at night because the rent is too much money for people to afford. We need something to be done so that they don’t have to do this anymore. Not everyone has section 8 housing because the waiting list are too long. You should try and come and live in the arpments that we live in and see how much rent we pay in a month. My rent is too much money for the arpment that i live in. Especially when nothing is in cluded in your rent  its just too much for me to be paying. Will you please bring this up at the board of alderman meeting and put a rent freeze in place for several years.

Thank you Eleanor Rivers. ( address withheld)

Dear Mayor Baines:

I’m writing to you to inform you how difficult it has become for people all over southern New Hampshire to ay rent.

For example (myself) I am a single mother of three children struggling and as years pass it gets harder and harder. No matter how much money I make I can never make ends meet. I love in the middle of the city and pay $1000.00 a month for rent with no parking and I have lived in this apartment for 4 years. There have been 2 owners. In the past 3 years the same owner has raised my rent twice, Both times over $200.00 my rent is not the only Bill I have to pay as I know you are well aware of. So as the landlords get richer we’re getting poorer and on the urge of becoming homeless.

I am so concerned for my children being able to make it out their on their own when the time comes. There are so many people living on our streets Due to shelter cost.

So I am asking you to please pass a law for a rent control and have the landlords lower their rents. 

Thank you very much. Joanne Lund (address withheld)

Mayor Robert Baines

City Hall

Manchester, NH 03101

Dear mayor Robert Baines,

I am a resident of Manchester, NH. The reason I am writing you this letter is to tell you how difficult it is for us to live in this city because of the landlords raising the rent all the time.

I personally have a big problem with this issue.

I am a single mom of two very young boys 2 ½ & 3 ½ years old I am trying to go to school to get my GED so I can get a good job to try to afford the rent we have today. As I am currently on TANF and receive $625.00 a month my rent is now $600.00 a month which leaves me with $12.50 every two weeks to buy what I need for my household which I cannot afford because of this raising of the rent.

There should be a stop to all of this. It is too expensive for any of us that are just starting out and trying to do something for ourselves by going to a GED program to get somewhere in life.

The price of almost all rents in this city are too high for young people to survive. So please I am not speaking just for myself but a lot of people. I am begging you to talk to the board of alderman about putting a rent freeze or if possible pass a law that makes landlords lower the rent. Thanks for taking the time to read this letter. I am hoping you can get back to me with your opinion to this problem I have. So feel free to write back to me.

Thank you Jessica Betts (address withheld)

Mayor Robert Baines

City Hall

Manchester, NH 03101

Dear Mayor Baines,

I’m a resident of Manchester, N.H. For the past even years. As a citizen of this country who is eager to learn to provide good will toward this country. I stared to see things around the country which I can’t keep hidden inside of me. When I started to study to become a U.S. citizen I read a lot, now I am in school getting my GED, and as you can see I have to read more and know more.

First of all I would like to thank this country, starting with the peole who are in charge of the offices where I have been helped/ Because those people do the best to make our leaders job more easier.

My message is to please you and your colegues to look over the issue, which is become epidemic. People lose their house and people cannot afford to pay rent, because of the high price. It seem to me it is a very complex issue But I believe there is a way to find wrong doing if we try.

I and my wife we woner of a mini van twelve years old, have three sons, thank to government now we are getting help with rent. Yesterday I drove to a boarded house and you can see it look like it has been boarded for more than a decade. I was there just to keep refresh my dream and then I started to wonder why, how and when…

Thanks for you time to read it, I hope my thoughts are clear enough for you to understand my concern on tomorrow and how to minimize homelessness in our city,

Sincerely Alex Andrade 

Mayor Robert Baines

City Hall

Manchester, NH 03101

Dear Mayor Baines:


I am writing you this letter of concern to inform you of high rent costs. It has become very difficult to live in the city of Manchester. I have been living with my mother for over two years because I am a single mother of two children and only get so much money a month. In my opinion life for single parents and other individuals who can’t reach rental needs; plus pay for other bills just to survive is very hard. In my opinion, we should have some type of rent control and be able to reach at least affordable minium rent standards. A lot of landlords are able to raise rent when ever they like, its not fair. A lot of people for example my mother has been living in the same apartment for four years has had her rent raised at least three times already. She pays $200 more a month to live in this apartment that isn’t worth it. It would well be worth discussing this pronbelm at the next meeting with the Board of Alderman to put a rental freeze in place, or if possible please pass a law to lower rental costs.


I would also like to indicate the fact that just to fill out applications for apartments costs money. Some places charge $30.00 for application fee and it is quite ridiculous if you ask me. Thank you so much for taking the time to read my letter of concern

Sincerely

Pamela Wright ( address withheld)

